March 31, 2003

Professor Carolyn Tuohy
Vice-President, Policy Development
and Associate Provost

Room 206, Simcoe Hall

27 King’s College Circle

University of Toronto

Dear Professor Tuohy:

At its meeting of March 25, 2003, the Council of the School of Graduate Studies approved
the following motion:

THAT SGS Council approve the discontinuation of the
Master of Arts in Teaching M.A.(T.) Program of the
Department of Curriculum, Teaching and Learning, effective
September 2003.

The motion and proposal are attached.

Effective immediately, no new students will be admitted to this program. The Department of
Curriculum, Teaching and Learning will maintain the program and its courses until all current
students have graduated. On behalf of the Council of the School of Graduate Studies, I am
presenting this item to Governing Council committees, as appropriate, for approval.

Yours sincerely,

Jane Alderdice
Secretary to SGS Council
and Coordinator of Policy, Program and Liaison

Encl.
/smr

c.c. J. Cherry S. Girard C. Johnston V. Makarovska
D. Thiessen M. Wahlstrom L. Yee
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Motion

School of Graduate Studies Council
Tuesday, March 25, 2003

Item 8.

MOTION ( / ) THAT SGS Council approve the discontinuation of the Master of Arts
in Teaching M.A.(T.) Program of the Department of Curriculum, Teaching and Learning,
effective September 2003.

See attached.

NOTE:

Effective immediately, no new students will be admitted to this program. The Department of
Curriculum, Teaching and Learning will maintain the program and its courses until all current
students have graduated.



February 12, 2003

Dr. Michael Marrus, Dean
School of Graduate Studies
University of Toronto
Toronto, Ontario

Dear Dean Marrus:

Re: OCGS Report Submission — Teaching

In consultation with the Department of English, we have decided that it is no longer
viable to offer the MA(T) in English. Continuing low enrolment in the MA(T) as well as
changes in departmental priorities have necessitated this decision. Effective immediately

we will not accept new admissions to this program. We have developed a plan to phase it
out that will allow currently enrolled students time to complete.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 416-923-6641 extension 2405.
Sincerely,

Merlin Wahlstrom
Chair/Professor
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